LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 88TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

April 10, 2023

TO: Honorable Ken King, Chair, House Committee on Licensing & Administrative Procedures

FROM: Jerry McGinty, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: HB668 by Collier (Relating to the regulation of coin-operated machines.), As Introduced

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would amend the Occupation Code to require the comptroller to disclose certain confidential
information contained in coin-operated machine licenses or registration certificate applications to law
enforcement agencies upon written request from those agencies. The bill would also expand the Comptroller's
authority as it relates to tax permits and licenses issued to coin-operated machine operators.

Based on the analysis of the Comptroller of Public Accounts, there would be no significant impact from the
implementation of the bill's provisions.

Local Government Impact

No fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies: 304 Comptroller of Public Accounts
LBB Staff: JMc, SZ, LCO, CSmi
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